





Dear Parents,

## **Greetings from Mayor World!**

As you would have noticed, managing the traffic in the morning and afternoon hours in the school vicinity is a challenge in itself. Though we have been working in streamlining the traffic flow, yet more needs to be done. We have been talking to the traffic police to try to regulate the traffic. Our discussions with the D.C Office to find a solution to the vexed traffic snarls at the railway crossing has had some impact.

We have been made aware that the underpass construction work which was put on hold might restart in the coming month or so. Once the underpass construction is completed it will be a permanent solution and a big sigh of relief for the commuters.

On our part, we have beefed up our personnel to manage the traffic influx in a better way. However, It has been observed that while dropping and picking up the children, there is a tendency for drivers to take a Uturn at the end of the school boundary. This infact impedes the flow of traffic to a great extent. We feel that if one keeps on driving straight, this bottleneck can be resolved.

For everyone's benefit, may we request the parents to:

- A) Instruct their drivers not to take U-turn.
- B) To explore having car pools as one of the options.

Another way forward is to encourage children to make use of the school transport. We are floating the idea of plying <u>A.C buses</u> if the numbers are encouraging. We request the parents to give a serious thought to this switchover which could be a lasting solution. Those desirous should let us know by 10<sup>th</sup> Aug 2023. Thereafter, we shall work out the economics and if feasible would have to seek approval from our Board of Governors.

Sincerely,

Sarita Madhok

Director











